BCC comments on Transport Investment
Strategy

Commenting on the transport investment strategy announced by the Department
for Transport today, Jane Gratton, Head of Business Environment at the
British Chambers of Commerce (BCC), said:

“Infrastructure projects, both large and small, give business communities
across the UK real confidence. A long-term approach to improving productivity
and connectivity is welcome but businesses have seen strategies come and go,
the real proof comes when they see diggers in the ground.

“Investment in local roads will be particularly well-received by businesses
who often express frustration at the capacity and quality of the current
system. While ‘A’ roads are of national strategic importance, local areas are
best placed to identify how those assets may be enhanced to promote growth
opportunities and should be given the flexibility to do so.

“UK businesses want to see progress on major projects such as Heathrow and
HS2, but action on smaller schemes such as local road and rail maintenance
unlocks access to major cities and create new paths for communities in all
parts of the country.

“Businesses will want this strategy to represent additional and better-
focused investment to provide the UK with a quality infrastructure system
that supports business growth. Transport projects ‘crowd in’ additional
investment, generate jobs on site and across supply chains, and support
greater connectivity between businesses and their markets, suppliers and
customers.”

Ends

Notes to editors:

The British Chambers of Commerce (BCC) sits at the heart of a powerful
network of 52 Accredited Chambers of Commerce across the UK, representing
thousands of businesses of all sizes and within all sectors. Our Global
Business Network connects exporters with nearly 40 markets around the world.
For more information, visit: www.britishchambers.org.uk
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